




 

Western SARE Administrative Council 

WESTERN SARE 

2753 State Highway 157 

Lingle, 82223 

 

October 25, 2014 

Dear Western SARE Administrative Council, 

As a vineyard grower and researcher from Idaho with an interest in agricultural conservation practices I 

would like to express my intent to be a collaborator in the 2014 WSARE Professional Development 

Program proposal entitled Collaborative approaches to increase the integration of functional 

Agricultural Biodiversity (FAB) in western farming systems, submitted by G. Ellen of Oregon State 

University's Integrated Plant Protection Center.  My particular interest is field course work on habitat 

establishment on a chosen pilot state.  As a former extension specialist with a PhD in entomology and 

currently on the National Pollination Protection Task Force for Bee Friendly Farming, I am fully 

committed to bringing the information to a wider audience.   

I have participated in several FAB events as a consulting entomologist with an emphasis on native bees 

and their establishment.  This is an important proposal that will increase learning about functional 

agricultural biodiversity and the ecosystem services it can provide to farmers, conservationists and 

researchers in California, Idaho, Washington and Oregon.  At the same time the proposed activities 

would help expand an established regional structure under which networking of resources, technical 

information and specifics on farmer adoption of practices can be readily exchanged and collaborative 

projects and local networks of interested practitioners can be developed.  I look forward to the 

opportunity to work on this project as it aligns very nicely with my life long interests with native bees 

and also with my LIVE certified vineyards. 

Sincerely,  

Ron M. Bitner, PhD 

Bitner Vineyards 

www.bitnervineyards.com 

16645 Plum Road 

Caldwell, ID  83607  

 

 



	
  

	
  

 
October 27, 2014 
 
Western SARE Administrative Council 
2753 State Highway 157 
Lingle, WY 82223 
 
Dear Western SARE Administrative Council, 
 
I am writing to demonstrate my intent to be a collaborator in the 2014 WSARE Professional 
Development Program proposal entitled Collaborative approaches to increase the integration of 
Functional Agricultural Biodiversity (FAB) in western farming systems, submitted by G. Ellen of 
Oregon State University’s Integrated Plant Protection Center. I am currently working with 
farmers in Idaho, in my role as a non-profit program director, to implement habitat for 
pollinators and beneficial insects.  
 
I am particularly interested in collaborating on this project to assist with the field course on 
habitat establishment in the chosen pilot state. The Northwest Center for Alternatives to 
Pesticides is a regional organization and welcomes the opportunity to participate in pilot projects 
conducted as part of this project.  
 
I have participated in planning sessions with farmers, summer farm tours, and a winter 
workshop, all in Idaho, of the FAB Work Group. The planning sessions brought together 
farmers, extension specialist, non-profits, and agency partners, which then led to trainings 
conducted directly through the FAB Work Group as well as by partner organizations. The 
educational events brought needed attention and provided valuable trainings in an area of 
sustainable agriculture lacking support in Idaho.  
 
This important proposal will increase learning about functional agricultural biodiversity and the 
ecosystems services it can provide to farmers, conservationists and researchers in California, 
Idaho, Washington and Oregon. The proposed activities would also help foster and further 
expand collaboration and sharing of resources, technical information and specifics on farmer 
adoption of practices. I look forward to the opportunity to work on this project.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jennifer Miller, Ph.D. 
Healthy Food and Farms Program Director 



   United States Department of Agriculture 
 
 
 

Natural Resources Conservation Service 
9173 W. Barnes Dr., Suite C, Boise, ID 83709 
Voice: (208) 378-5700     Fax: (208) 378-5735 

 
An Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer 

 

 

October 27, 2014 

 

Western SARE Administrative Council 

Western SARE 

2753 State Highway 157 

Lingle, WY 82223 

  

Dear Western SARE Administrative Council, 

 

The NRCS Aberdeen Plant Materials Center has an interest in agricultural conservation practices 

in the Intermountain West. I would like to express my intent to support the 2014 WSARE 

Professional Development Program proposal entitled Collaborative approaches to increase the 

integration of Functional Agricultural Biodiversity (FAB) in western farming systems, submitted 

by G. Ellen of Oregon State University’s Integrated Plant Protection Center.  I can offer my 

assistance with presenting at field courses and in attending the FAB Summit in Portland, Oregon 

as time and budget allow.  

 

I have participated previously as a presenter at the FAB Work Group and have found this to a 

very effective hands-on way to learn about conservation practices and pollinator habitat 

management in the western region. This is a good program that will increase learning about 

functional agricultural biodiversity and the ecosystems services it can provide to farmers, 

conservationists and researchers in California, Idaho, Washington and Oregon.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Derek J. Tilley 

PMC Manager 

Aberdeen Plant Materials Center 

PO Box 296 

Aberdeen, ID 83210 

Office: 208-397-4133 

Cell: 208-844-0087 

 

  
  
 



Western SARE Administrative Council 

Western SARE 

2753 State Highway 157 

Lingle, WY 82223 

 

October 22, 2014 

 

Dear Western SARE Administrative Council, 
 

As a conservationist with an interest in agricultural conservation practices I would like to express 

my intent to be a collaborator in the 2014 WSARE Professional Development Program proposal 

entitled Collaborative approaches to increase the integration of Functional Agricultural 

Biodiversity (FAB) in western farming systems, submitted by G. Ellen of Oregon State 

University’s Integrated Plant Protection Center.  My particular interest is in pest management, 

soil health, small farms as well as the planning, development and recruitment of participants in 

the projects activities which include an annual meeting, a field course on habitat establishment in 

a chosen pilot state, a FAB Summit in Portland, Oregon and a network analysis of the FAB 

Work Group and its associated projects. 

  

 

I have participated as an event planner and have been a participant of the FAB Work Group and 

have found this to be a very important hands-on way to learn about conservation 

practices/conservation biological control etc. in the western region, provided me an opportunity 

to work on interesting collaborative projects/events and increased my understanding/ knowledge 

of FAB and FAB practices. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Joe Williams 
District Conservationist 
USDA NRCS 
Visalia Field Office 
3530 W. Orchard Court 
Visalia, CA 93277 
559-734-8732 Ext. 135 
559-732-2805 Fax 
  

 





 

                    An Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer 

 

October 22, 2014 

 
Western SARE Administrative Council 

Western SARE 

2753 State Highway 157 

Lingle, WY 82223 

 

Dear Western SARE Administrative Council, 

 

As a Conservation Agronomist with an interest in agricultural conservation practices I 

would like to express my intent to be a collaborator in the 2014 WSARE Professional 

Development Program proposal entitled Collaborative approaches to increase the 

integration of Functional Agricultural Biodiversity (FAB) in western farming systems, 

submitted by G. Ellen of Oregon State University’s Integrated Plant Protection Center.  

My particular interest is in helping develop and participating in an annual meeting, a 

field course on habitat establishment, and a FAB Summit in Portland, OR. 

Over the last five years, the Corvallis Plant Materials Center (PMC) has hosted five 

annual Field Days on Farmscaping with Native Plants, as well as two workshops on 

Woody Plant Use and Propagation for Beneficial Habitat, in collaboration with FAB 

Work Group members.  Corvallis PMC staff (former Manager Joe Williams or I) have 

participated in the past four Biodiversity Working for Farmers tours as organizers and 

exercise leaders, as well as being core members of the FAB Work Group.  I value the 

activities of this group because they’ve provided me with the opportunity to work on 

interesting collaborative projects and events throughout our service area in the Pacific 

Northwest, and FAB Work Group events have expanded the customer base for 

Corvallis PMC outreach activities.  I continue to learn from the experience and 

expertise of fellow FAB Work Group members, and this knowledge helps inform new 

studies at the PMC and recommendations we make to NRCS and SWCD 

conservationists who work with private landowners to promote agricultural 

conservation practices.  

This is a very important proposal that will increase understanding of functional agricultural 

biodiversity and the ecosystems services it can provide in California, Idaho, Washington 

and Oregon.  The proposed activities align well with the Corvallis PMC’s mission to 

provide technical assistance to conservationists, landowners, and agricultural professionals 

on planning, installation, and management of agricultural conservation practices such as 

hedgerows, windbreaks, buffer strips, riparian plantings, cover crops, and 

pollinator/insectary plantings.  I look forward the opportunity to work on this project.  

 

Sincerely, 

Annie Young-Mathews 

Conservation Agronomist and PMC Manager 

 

Natural Resources  

Conservation Service 

 

Corvallis Plant  

Materials Center  

 

3415 NE Granger Ave. 

Corvallis, OR 97330 

Voice 541.757.4812 

Fax 855.651.9082 


